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Minutes of the Special Meeting of the Tonasket City Council, Wednesday, February 10, 2021
Via ZOOM
Present: Mayor Kriner and Councilmembers, Alexander, Levine, McMillan, Ritter and Weddle.
Staff: Johnson and Attwood
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm.

The purpose of the special meeting is to discuss the proposed Storm Water Project to be funded by the
Department of Ecology.

Kurt Holland, Varela and Associates, explained the goal of the proposed project is to fix the flooding
problems in the downtown with a treatment element. It was also noted, attention to the underground

infrastructure such as water lines and sewer lines will be addressed.

Mark Johnson, Varela and Associates, stated the treatment system is mechanical, and it looks like a
manhole and will separate water and oil.

Councilmember Levine inquired about filtration and was told that the treatment is not filtration,

Councilmember McMillan asked about the replacement of pavement and sidewalks and Kurt stated
there is $140,000 in the budget for asphalt replacement.

Councilmember Ritter asked if Darren Johnsons name should be on the contract as Project Manager
instead of Alice Attwood. This will be checked out.

Councilmember Weddle asked about the caliber of the system and why can’t the ADA ramps be
repaired.

Councilmember Alexander inquired about plans for the future.

Aaron Kester voice his concerned if the project would have an effect on a possible Heavy Haul
corridor. Kurt Holland will look into this.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 6:48 pm.

Alice J Attwood, Clerk-Treasurer



